
Table 1  Response to Council Internal Traffic Engineer comments  
Traffic MaƩer Raised Response  
Inadequate Traffic Impact Assessment  
The applicant fails to provide sufficient informaƟon 
to address the addiƟonal traffic impact on the road 
network as a result of the development. ParƟcularly, 
the submiƩed Traffic Assessment does not address 
the anƟcipated increase in traffic volumes turning 
right from Hoskins Street to SuƩor Road, does not 
address the potenƟal impacts on intersecƟon 
performance, safety, sight distance and any 
addiƟonal safety measures at this intersecƟon 

This issue of the impact of development traffic on the intersecƟon of Hoskins Street/SuƩor Road has not previously 
been raised by Council and was not assessed in the TIA as: 
 
 ExisƟng and development traffic flows through the intersecƟon are low.  
 The intersecƟon is a priority controlled t-intersecƟon with no sight line constraints. 

 
Nonetheless, to address this maƩer an assessment has been undertaken as set out below. 
 
 SuƩor Road currently carries some 180 to 200 vph (two way) in the weekday AM/PM peak hours; 
 Hoskins Street currently carries some 50 vph (two way) in the weekday AM/PM peak hours; 
 The intersecƟon currently operates at LOS A (average delays per vehicle for the movement with the highest delay – 

right turn out of Hoskins Street of less than 15 seconds per vehicle); 
 Sight lines for the right turn out of Hoskins Street exceed 70 metres in each direcƟon along SuƩor Road, saƟsfying 

Austroads requirements for a 50 km/h speed environment; 
 No accident history at the intersecƟon; 
 With development traffic in place, traffic flows in Hoskins Street will increase to some 120 to 170 vph (two way) in 

the weekday AM/PM peak hours;  
 With development traffic in place traffic flows in SuƩor Road will increase to some 210 to 260 vph (two way) in the 

weekday AM/PM peak hours; 
 With development traffic in place, intersecƟon will conƟnue to operate at LOS A (average delays per vehicle for the 

movement with the highest delay – right turn out of Hoskins Street of less than 15 seconds per vehicle). 
 
Based on the above, development traffic would have minimal impact of the operaƟon of the intersecƟon of Hoskins 
Street/SuƩor Road and no upgrades to the intersecƟon are required. 

Based on TfNSW’s concurrence, it is noted that 
vehicles over 12.5m can no longer turn into ValeƩa 
Street from Argyle Street. Insufficient informaƟon 
has been provided for the traffic impact on the 

This statement is incorrect.  No diversions of trucks will be required. TfNSW concurrence includes advice that: 
 

a. minor kerb adjustments to the northeast corner of the intersecƟon, to facilitate 19m heavy vehicle leŌ turn 
movements into ValeƩa Street, as shown in the sketch provided in AƩachment 3a, taking into consideraƟon the 
required extent of no stopping zone on ValeƩa Street 



surrounding road network and businesses for this 
proposal as a result of this traffic diversion. 

 


